Board of Mayor and Alderman Meeting February 6, 2003

| The regular monthly meeting | scheduled for | Thursday, | February 6, 200 |)3 at | 7:00 p.m. |
|---------------------------------|---------------|-----------|-----------------|-------|-----------|
| was not held due to a lack of a | ı quorum | | | | |

Present: Mayor Higdon and Alderwoman Shelton

Absent: Aldermen Nelson, Cannon, Green

Although a quorum was not present Mayor Higdon allowed the following presentations

Ms. Susan Emert with Mitchell, Emert and Hill presented the audit report for the fiscal year ending 6-30-02. As per Ms. Emert there were no findings or recommendations included in the report.

County Executive Jerry Cross presented a design of the road to be built beginning at the traffic light on Appalachian Highway at Wal-Mart east to the city limits on Station Hill Road as part of the access road to the train crossing at East Jacksboro Station. Mr. Cross requested that the Council approve the road once constructed, as a city street.

Mr. Cross also presented a design of a turning lane on Kentucky Street exiting onto Appalachian Highway. Mr. Cross recommended the Town contact Mr. Jim Phillips with Tennessee Department of Transportation for assistance with possible funding.

Police Officer Jason Heatherly was presented with a plaque from the Jacksboro Fire Department in appreciation for assistance to the fire department.

| Recorder | Mayor | |
|----------|-------|--|